Note to Lead Member for Customer and Support Services

Approval is sought to attach an essential car user allowance to the positions of Community Care Worker within Mental Health Services.

Justification for this is as follows:

· The service has changed focus over recent years to meet the new Mental Health agenda.  Where previously the team of staff was based at Pendleton House, planning individual support and organising group activities, the team is now split across five teams, working alongside case managers to deliver individual packages of care.  

· The nature of the work therefore now requires a greater degree of flexibility, together with the ability to offer a speedy response to crisis.  The posts carry the requirement to work away from the office on a daily basis visiting various locations, often accompanied by service users or carers

· Community Support Workers based in the Childrens Services division of the same Directorate, carrying out comparable work with a different client group, are in receipt of essential car user allowance.

· Since the increase in the requirement for Community Care Workers to use their vehicles to carry out their duties, workers had been claiming equivalent public transport rates in the absence of the ability to claim car allowances.  As they have therefore been unable to provide receipts for such journeys, the Directorate is aware that this leaves staff vulnerable to allegations of fraudulent claims

· Community Care Workers now regularly transport service users and carers, and the Directorate needs to ensure they are adequately compensated, and that the Authority is able to check they have appropriate insurance cover and MOT certificate etc.  Due to the frequency of requirement to use their vehicles it is proposed that an essential user allowance would be appropriate.

